
Work is about to begin at the Norm Wood Environmental Centre.  
The following questions and answers are intended to provide an overview of the project. 
 
 
 
1. What is the project? 
 
 Work under this project includes reclaiming the biosolid application 
 area at the Norm Wood Environmental Centre.   
 

Phase I consists of rehabilitating Field 1 starting with the clearing of 
a treed area under RFP 19-20,  followed by an earth works project to 
strip and reshape some areas of the field to allow for the bio solids 
apparatus to operate on both fields #1 and #2 without any 
obstructions. Phase II will consist of the rehabilitation of Field #2 in 
the following application season.  

 
2. Where is the project? 
 

 All of the work is confined to the Norm Wood Environmental 
Centre which is located in the northern section of the City. 
 

3. Who has been involved in developing the plans? 
 
The Capital Works and Sanitary Sewer Departments engaged  
Sylvis Environmental to provide an assessment of soil 
removal. This assessment provided the feasibility report to 
support site rejuvenation. 
 

4. When is the construction work going to take place? 
 

 Phase I will be begin this Spring and is expected to be complete this Summer. Phase II will begin in 
Spring 2020.  
  

5. What is the cost of the project? 
 

 2019 Budget Deliberations approved $500,000 in 2019 for Biosolids Management and is being funded  
through the Sewer Reserve. Field 2 costs are yet to be determined. 
 

6  Who will be constructing the work? 
 
 Integrated Operations Group will be completing the tree clearing under RPF 19-20. This will be 
followed by a construction tender being posted for the public in Spring 2019 for the remaining Phase I 
(earth works). Phase II will be a construction tender.  
 

 

Q & A: NWEC Biosolid Site Management Project   

For more information visit www.campbellriver.ca or contact the Project Team at: 

E-mail: capitalprojects@campbellriver.ca    Phone: 250.286.5700 
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